CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION

President: 35 Hamilton Road Pauline Ballester 893-5675

Vice-President: 39 Virginia Road Claire Moir 891-0772



Secretary: 17 Hamilton Road Amy Eastwood 893-3783

Treasurer:
24 Cedarwood Avenue

Judy O'Neil 894-2975

March 1988

MEETING

The annual meeting of the Cedarwood Asssociation was held at Woodside's Service Center on January 11. The following officers were elected for 1988:

President:

Pauline Ballester

Vice-president:

Claire Moir Amy Eastwood

Secretary: Treasurer:

Judy O'Neil

The Association would like to thank the outgoing president, Norman Neu, and the outgoing treasurer, Karen Walz, for their services during the past year. A special thanks is extended to Amy Eastwood and Judy O'Neil for their continued support of the Association as officers.

PLAYGROUND

Our children enjoyed the new playground equipment that was installed last fall. Thank you to Peter Lobo for the playground photo in the News- Tribune. As springtime approaches our children should be encouraged to keep their playground clean by picking up and discarding a few pieces of trash each time they play there. The playground chairman, Sandra Gardner, reports that the Waltham Parks and Recreation Department subcontracted the job of moving the baseball backstop to another location so that baseballs will not be hit into the children's play area. The Department is also planning to provide more trash barrels, as well as a barrier/railing around the street side of the playground as a protection from unwanted vehicles on the field.

PLEASE report any vandalism of the playgound to the Waltham Police (while it is taking place, if possible)!

ACTIVITIES

Events planned for 1988 are:

May Day Celebration:

Sunday, May 1

Picnic:

Saturday, June 25 (raindate: June 26)

Neighborhood Yard Sale:

Saturday, September 10

SCHOLARSHIP

The Association is offering a scholarship of \$300 in May, 1988 to a graduating senior of any high school whose family has been a dues paying member of the Cedarwood Association for two consecutive years since 1982-83. The student must be enrolled in an accredited post-secondary school by September 1988. The deadline for applications was February 29.

The scholarship committee thanks Kay Spracklin, who has recently moved from Cedarwood, for her participation on the committee. Anyone interested in serving on this committee should contact Ellie Lyman at 899-7369.

STREET REPS

Welcome to new street representatives Joyce Pilicy for Virginia Road (west) and Doreen Peck for Rockridge & Sibley roads. Street reps distribute newsletters for the Association, usually four times/year. Street reps are still needed for Thornton Road (west) and for Weston Street. Would someone who lives on or near these routes please volunteer?

PLAY BALL? Is your 7-10 year old boy or girl interested in a low-key alternative to Little Le Baseball this year? Perhaps one night a week? Please call Amy Eastwood at 3783 or Sandy Gardner at 899-9617 for details. Also, any adults interested in playing softball at the Cedarwood Park sh contact Amy Eastwood or sign up at the May Day Celebration.			Eastwood at 893-
PARKING City Counselor Bob Graves plans to have a meeting this spring with as cerned about Brandeis students parking in Cedarwood. Look for a flyer ing the time and place. In the meantime anyone with a problem or contact Counselor Graves at 899-2148.			a flyer announc-
LOST A Canon 35mm camera was lost in Cedarwood. Please call Polly Ba 891-7683, if found.		Polly Barnett at	
MAY DAY	Children (accompanied by a parent) are invited to come to the playground on Sunday, May 1, from 1:00 - 3:00 PM. May Day will be celebrated with games, flowers and a Spring Egg Hunt! There will be no rain date. Please indicate below if you plan to attend and return the slip to Amy Eastwood, 17 Hamilton Road by Friday, April 22 or call 893-3783. Annual dues for membership in the Cedarwood Association are \$5.00 per family. Single person memberships are \$3.00 per year. Checks should be made payable to the Cedarwood Association and sent to treasurer Judy O'Neil, 24 Cedarwood Ave. Be sure to enclose the membership form below.		
1988 DUES			
	May Day at the Cedar	rwood Playground	
I plan to attend the	May Day celebration on Sur	nday, May 1	
number of chil	dren name		
ages of childr	en address_		
	phone		
Please return this slip to	Amy Eastwood, 17 Hamilton H	Road.	
	1988 MEMBERS	SHIP FORM	
Name		Phone	
Address			
Family Membership \$5.00			
Single Member Household \$3.00			
I/we would be interes	sted in assisting with		
_		activities committee	
Please return this slip wi	th cash or check to Judy O'Nei	l, 24 Cedarwood Ave.	